

Artistic Sport Committee meeting June 14th, 2023 at 9:00 pm EST –

Present: Richard Baltierra (guest arrived 10:10), Joyann Donaldson (athlete, Chair), Jody Harrah, John Hultquist, Jaymee Meloy (athlete), Janet Pavilonis, Katelyn Rodgers (athlete), Kristen Taylor, Jodee Viola

Absent: Lawaun Modrich

Meeting was called to order at 9:05pm EST.

1. Declaration of Conflicts
 - a. No new conflicts to declare.
2. 2023 May Meeting Minutes
 - a. **Jodee moved to approve the 2023 May Meeting minutes, Jody seconded. Motion approved by acclamation.**
3. New Business
 - a. Subcommittees
 - i. Academy Leaders
 1. Kristen reported some further coach certification breakdowns regarding dance, precision, and show.
 2. Kristen also reported that coaches would watch seminars and webinars and exams would be based on these videos.
 - b. OCD scoring
 - i. Discussed dispersing education to ensure consistent scoring in the OCD event (A mark is diagram, B mark is performance of the dance).
 - ii. Discussed that judges should help with information dispersal in order to ensure consistency.
 - iii. Discussed appointing John as a liaison between the ASC and the officials and judges subcommittees.
 - c. South Central Region Issue
 - i. Discussed a complaint that was sent to World Skate about the use of RollArt Lite at Regionals.
 - d. Domestic Dance Event Music
 - i. Discussed adding stronger beat to waltzes in the Classic international event and adding a third option.
 - e. World Team Staff
 - i. **John motioned to approve Richard Baltierra as World Team Manager and Janet seconded. Motion approved by acclamation.**
 - f. National Figure Draw
 - i. Discussed drawing for each event (Cadet-Senior) at approximately 9am the day before official practice. Joyann to send request to Ed as National Meet Director

- g. National Seminar Update
 - i. Discussed two ideas: WS info, learn-to-skate info, transition from learn-to-skate to private lessons, off-skates training
- h. Structure Ideas
 - i. Discussed age groupings (katelyn & kristen)
 - ii. Domestic freestyle ideas (eliminating B and just doing a domestic freestyle as its own track)
 - iii. Discussed potential requirement checklist for judging at Nationals and creating a database for keeping track of continuing education.
 - iv. Discussed sliding scale - limit all events to top 3, limit just B to top 3 and keep sliding scale as is, limit just B to top 3 and adjust sliding scale to limit more.
- i. Scheduling Meetings During Nationals
 - i. Discussed a potential need for an emergency meeting July 20th, Thursday evening for team selection.

Next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, **July 12th, 2023** at 8:30pm EST.

Action items:

- John to send a reminder to officials and judges chairs to disperse information to ensure consistent scoring in the OCD event.

Meeting adjourned at 11:45pm EST. (Jody made a motion, Jodee seconded). Motion passed by acclamation.

Submitted

Jaymee Meloy
Secretary